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UTAH SUPREME COURT APPROVES ADOPTION OF NEXTGEN BAR EXAM 

 

The Utah Supreme Court has approved the use of the NextGen Bar Exam beginning with the July 2028, 

exam. The NextGen Bar Examination, currently in development by the National Conference of Bar 

Examiners, was developed using data from a three-year evaluation by the Conference.  

 

The Utah Board of Bar Commissioners recommend the adoption of the NextGen exam, noting that the 

new exam “is the logical and sensible evolution” of the Bar exam.  The new exam focuses on an 

assessment of nine foundational concepts and seven foundational skills that research shows are crucial 

to the practice of law. 

 

“We are excited to take this step forward,” said Emily Lee, the Utah State Bar’s Deputy Counsel for 

Admissions. “Using the NextGen exam will improve access to the profession.” 

 

Other jurisdictions currently committed to using the NextGen exam include Arizona, Connecticut, Iowa, 

Kentucky, Nebraska, Maryland, Missouri, Oregon, Vermont and Wyoming.  
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Questions for the NextGen exam are being written by teams of law professors, deans, attorneys and 

judges from around the country. The first NextGen exam will be administered by Maryland, Missouri 

and Oregon in July 2026.  
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